01/04/21

NANPEAN SCHOOL NEWSLETTER



ATTENDANCE

Eden - 96.49%

Hendra - 94.70%

Prosper - 95.28%

Karslake - 89.33%

Melbur - 96.30%

Drinnick - 99.31%

Rosemellyn - 97.18%



WORD OF THE WEEK

Eden - "Sly"
Hendra - "Spectacular"
Prosper - "Vital"
Karslake - "Belligerent"
Melbur - "Pandemonium"
Drinnick - "Reminisce"
Rosemellyn -"Audacious"

REMINDERS

School restarts for children after the Easter break on Tuesday 20th April, 2021, as Monday 19th April, 2021 (the official start of the Summer Term) is a Staff INSET / training day.

HEAD TEACHER WEEKLY UPDATE

I would like to start off my weekly piece on the newsletter by thanking everyone (children, parents, staff and governors) for their support this term, in what has been an extremely surreal experience (again) for all involved. We began in January, expecting to return to school, and then this was quickly changed, meaning for most children, parents were providing support to their children for Remote (Home) Learning. I appreciate the hard work by all involved as I know this was a difficult time, and it has been lovely to welcome the children back to school from the 8th of March. Despite this week being a 4 day week, and us only having all children at school for the last few weeks, this term has been tiring for everyone, and I now hope that you can all relax and have a lovely, restful Easter break. This week, I had a busy day on Tuesday, in particular, as I had many meetings. These meetings included a Cluster meeting with other Headteachers, where we have started discussing possible events that can be planned for children again once the 'roadmap' is complete and Covid-19 guidance is relaxed.

Due to us not being in school on Friday, I enjoyed working with Year 3 on Wednesday this week, which was why I wasn't available at drop off and collection times as I usually am.

Although it seems a while away, and I hope you enjoy the Easter break first, a reminder that school reopens to children on Tuesday 20th April, 2021 (as Monday 19th April is a Staff INSET / training day).

Happy Easter to you all. Best wishes,

Mr M Nicholls (Headteacher).

HOUSE POINTS

| Class | Godrevey (Green) | Lizard (Yellow) | Pendeen (Blue) | Trevose (Red) | Wolf Rock (Purple) |
|--------------|---------------------|--------------------|-------------------|------------------|-----------------------|
| Eden | 9 | 6 | 6 | 6 | 9 |
| Hendra | 18 | 20 | 14 | 24 | 18 |
| Prosper | 23 | 38 | 15 | 30 | 24 |
| Karslake | 82 | 99 | 124 | 99 | 96 |
| Melbur | 18 | 21 | 23 | 26 | 21 |
| Drinnick | 19 | 21 | 10 | 23 | 15 |
| Rosemellyn | 21 | 25 | 23 | 24 | 18 |
| Whole School | 190 | 230 | 215 | 232 | 201 |
| Term Total | 901 | 1,019 | 886 | 959 | 816 |

These house points are from the Spring Term! The winning house team / group this term is Lizard (Yellow). House points given this term include those given to children who were completing Remote Learning (both in school and at home during the recent lockdown), as well as those given on their return to school from 8th March, 2021



Each week, Nanpean School staff choose one pupil from their class who has shone to be their class star.

This week our stars are:

Eden - Oscar - for fantastic concentration during Read, Write Inc. Hendra - Skye - for excellent knowledge about Easter and what eggs symbolise.

Prosper - Elliott - for excellent work with his phonics.

Karslake - Kelvin - for his exceptional Maths work.

Melbur - Tristan - for his wonderful artwork

Drinnick - China - for being a wonderful and supportive friend to those who have needed help. .

Rosemellyn - David - for an excellent piece of independent writing.



Each week we present a child with a Citizenship Award. This is to recognise and reward a child who has been notably kind, helpful or well behaved during the week.

This week our Citizenship Award goes to:

Charlie (Drinnick) - for consistently being thoughtful to others and always willing to help (even at times when it may inconvenience herself)



Busy Bees are awards given out to children to acknowledge that an aspect of their learning or behaviour is exceptional.

Ottilie (Karslake) - for excellent effort with spellings to get 10/10 every week after lockdown

Eden (Drinnick) for accurate grammar work during our relative pronoun focus.



This Weeks Sports Star Award goes to:

Lexi, Charlie and Rianon (Karslake) for their effort in the basketball challenge.

TRAFFIC CALMING

We have now been told that an engineer is required to service the 'Flasher sign' that isn't working. We have been told that this will happen 'ASAP'. However, there have been no specific timescales in relation to 'ASAP' but we hope this is done within the next couple of weeks and certainly before the children return to school on Tuesday 20th April.

NATIONAL AUTISTIC

SOCIETY FUNDRAISER

One of our parents, Kelly Davies will be completing 777 deadlifts at 77kg on 24th April to raise money for The National Autistic Society. If you would like to support her and donate, please visit https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/Kelly-Davies74? utm_source=Sharethis&utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=Kelly-Davies74&utm_campaign=pfp-email&utm_term=6a54eabc59f044 abb89f5c99687fe03f

EASTER HOLIDAY CHIR

Our Easter Holiday Club will be running each day from Tuesday 6th April to Friday 9th April, 10am - 3pm. For children who are booked to attend, please ensure you bring a packed lunch and plenty of water.

EPAY

Please can we remind parents to check their ESchools account regularly and ensure outstanding payments are settled.

WELLBEING PACKS

Cornwall Council have some funding available to support children on benefit related Free School Meals, and this is why we are able to run a Holiday Club for four days over Easter free of charge for these children. For children in receipt of benefit related FSM, Cornwall Council are also providing a pack of wellbeing resources. If you have received one of these, we hope you enjoy using the equipment.

TRACK AND TRACE OVER EASTER

If your child (who attends Nanpean School) tests positive for Covid-19 during the Easter break from school, please notify us via the following email address that has been set up specifically for this purpose: trackandtrace@nanpean.cornwall.sch .uk

You only need to contact us if your child has been tested and it comes back positive, not if they have symptoms or if anyone else they have contact with tests positive. Due to current guidelines, this is only required for a set period of time, but I would like to know at any time so I can inform Public Health England as soon as possible, as they will guide me through the protocol for reporting to other families, if this is necessary (dependent on timescales). This is the only e-mail address or account that will be checked or responded to over the holiday period, and it will be checked daily. Please only e-mail if your child has been tested for Covid-19 and the outcome is positive. Hopefully this doesn't happen, but if it does, we will contact Public Health England and follow their instruction regarding reporting procedures.

YEAR 6 OUTSIDE AREA

There has been more activity in the Year 6 outdoor area again this week! (Pictures below.) It's really great to see it grow and improve each week. Please can Year 6 children remember to return their vegetable pots to school after the Easter break. We will be needing them to plant into the vegetable bed.







